Regular Session




              October 4, 2021
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, October 4, 2021, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 20 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Toda     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe     

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. 
Mr. Williams- As I told council in caucus, Mr. Mogg gave me a text message. He is on the road for work, so he won’t be here this evening. Mr. Villano is leaving town so he could not be here either. That is all I have. Any more questions or comments?

There were no more comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the September 20, 2021, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received the Mayor’s Court Report for September 2021 showing a total of $3,875.00 That is all thank you. 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I don’t have a report per say but I do appreciate the discussion we had on the ARPA funds that we had in caucus. It is nice to hear that we do have some projects that we are already starting to consider for using those funds. I also appreciate the fact that we will be getting, that council will be getting regular updates on the status of the funds and qualifications criteria for using those funds. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele –The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting will be held here in city council chambers Thursday, October 21, 2021, at 6 pm. The main gate at Waugh Park has been replaced. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec meetings. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you.
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- Not in attendance
Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-thank you

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. The utilities committee is going to have a committee meeting on October 11th at 5:30 here. That is all I have for you. Thank you
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the 2021 Street Paving Program is complete except for a couple of places where there was some major crumbling. They are taking some extra time to get it right. The 2022 Paving Program: we are planning that now. I would like to thank everyone including the residents for their input for the street list. I would like to announce the Leaf Pickup Program will be…we’ll have one this fall. That is all I have thank you.
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Mr. Williams-thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Williams thank you 
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Hallapy-Yes there will be a Cemetery Board meeting October 16 at 9 am. That is all thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you.

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. As I had mentioned at several of the meetings, preparing for the drill we just had this Saturday. It was a local Emergency Planning HAZMAT Drill through the county, LEPC and also with the County 911 Center. We used the Eagle Joint Fire District and Harding Park. I would like to thank Harding Park, the fire district, Tri-State Trailer provided the vehicle with help from Eddie at C & C. Hubbard City Police were there. Hubbard Township were there doing a standby perimeter for that drill, KSU and YSU nursing students were there. We had eighty people involved and 12 vehicles involved. Lane ambulance gave us two ambulances to transport victims to St. E’s. Liberty Fire and Brookfield also had one each ambulance that went to Trumbull Memorial. We actually made the drill continue on to Mercy Health and Trumbull Regional Hospital to satisfy those community partners to complete those. Letting you know that Hubbard kind of stands up for the last number of years. If there is something really bad happens, all the safety forces everybody gets together and gets…it is pretty awesome to see everybody work together in these drills and the county agrees also. The Fire Board had two resignations, so they are going to be putting a couple more posting positions for the shifts…for the part time staffing during the day. Our next meeting is the 13th at 6:30 at the fire station. Thank you. That is all I have.
Mr. Williams-thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- I would just like to thank**inaudible** the mayor’s office and the Mayor’s Court have been seeing a lot of citations come in. Obviously, it is 20 mph in a school zone during the time the signs are lit up. They have been keeping up with that. I am also have been in contact with Mr. Solomon every other week up at the school and the school bus garage. As you know, with the removal of the front license plate in Ohio it is more difficult when bus drivers get a violation when they come through the lights. We haven’t had that too much of an issue. We have had a few violations. It has not been persistent enough but had that become a problem we are always available to do more. Maybe have an officer ride on the bus and see violations and call other officers that are working in the area. I would also like to invigorate the block watch crime watch. I mentioned that before. I sent an e-mail out to the safety committee: Mr. Hallapy Mr. Mogg and Mr. Crowe today referenced some input on that. I would like to ask other members of council for their input on that if there is anything we can do that establish a Facebook account etc. I think it is an important initiative. By the Grace of God, we don’t have any problems we border up to Youngstown and you just never know what you are going to get in town. Mr. Mayor has sent me a picture today of a four-wheeler or an ATV, UTV whatever in the parking lot of what is that Save a Lot
Mayor-Belleria

Mr. Bancroft- Belleria, Save-A-Lot up there with a license plate on it. I contacted the people up at the highway patrol and they informed me that some of the license bureaus in error have issued these licenses because some municipalities allow that. How they got around that, there were some that got around the program. If we can stop them and revoke that license plate we will. That is what we are going to be doing because they 
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think just because it was issue to them, they are free and clear. Well, they are not so…. and it was parked in the handicap so. Our officers were tied up with other calls, so they didn’t get to apprehend.

Mr. Williams- You guys had a pretty busy day from early
Mr. Bancroft –yea that is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you

SERVICE DIRECTOR
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President thank you
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials.
Mr. Kerr- Yes, I have a comment Mr. President real quick.

Mr. Williams- go ahead

Mr. Kerr- I would just like commend the street resurfacing engineer’s we have and the paving we have now. The small section in front of Doris had needed that extra piece in it. That engineer was walking that street with his tablet relentlessly making sure they did the job. I saw him on Burdie and I saw him on Gary. They were on those people making sure they did the job. I think it is just quality. It was awesome. Me and my neighbor went and told him this is actually the first time the street is going to drain the correct way and it is not just all bumpy. I think the system we got with this engineer and this consortium it is excellent for now. I mean our streets are great.

Mr. Williams- thank you. I have two things. Billy, as far as the block watch, I think I told you when we talked on the phone, I was all for that and whatever I can do to help. I have talked to a few people. I would like to sit down with you, or we will get on the phone again. I want to see if maybe my daughter can help us because she is communications social media whatever. Maybe she can help us get something started with that because we are the dinosaurs, Billy. If we want to get people involved, we are going to have to do it that way because that is how it is. People don’t talk or get on the phone anymore. I am all for it and whatever I can do I am more than willing to help you out. 
Mr. Bancroft- thank you
Mr. Williams- this license plate on the four-wheeler. I haven’t had it for like 15 years but we use to have one on ours but that was to ride in the state parks and that where they had 

Mr. Bancroft- designated areas
Mr. Williams- right in state areas. It is funny that you mention that. I got home from work today. I went in the bedroom to change. I hear this four-wheeler and I think oh it must be riding up in the field. Here it comes ripping up Bella Vista around the corner banging gears going up Forest Hill. Your right it is….it was isolated now it is getting worse. I hate to see someone get hurt. 
Mr. Bancroft-This one had a cab with lights and everything you need to have but again the license plate was issued in error because the City of Hubbard has to issue the okay for licensing of that particular vehicle.
Mr. Williams- right. I have noticed that more and more too. 
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Mr. Bancroft- inaudible

Mr. Williams- yea the side by sides let’s see how much we can make. No, my fear is 

Mr. Bancroft- inaudible

Mr. Williams- I got enough of these fears with these cars that we have on the road now. If one of them got hit by a pickup truck or a semi, there is no surviving that

Mr. Bancroft- oh yea

Mr. Williams- like you said you got people running around holding kids in their lap and this and that. It is not good. 
Mr. Bancroft- I am sure they are not looking for that outcome either. Unfortunately, we have to police them since they obviously cannot police themselves

There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Mr. Williams-Mayor I am sorry for cutting you short in caucus, but you can have all the time you want now.

Mayor-well thanks

Mr. Williams-don’t exceed three minutes though if not you will have to be extended by City Council vote

Thank you very much Mr. President. First of all, I just wanted to show everyone. This is the continuation of our Mayor’s Challenge from last week. I was able to visit Mayor Miller and go to her council meeting where she was wearing the Hubbard Eagle jersey. I showed her council the trophy that was purchased. I went down to G & K and had them make this. Hopefully, for the next years to come it can go back and forth. It is named the Route 616 Mayors Challenge and it shows established 2021. Hopefully, it will move throughout the mayor’s offices as we find nice ways to do some challenges between the communities. Just a couple of updates on a few things: Myron Street Sidewalk Project the public comment period is underway until 10/28/21. It is a long process. I hope that the residents will work with the city to accomplish the right of ways and acquisitions that are needed to create the sidewalk along Myron Street to connect Eagle Creek down to North Main. Between summer and fall of 2022 is when ODOT is looking for completion of that project. Something else, Elmwood by the railroad tracks. I met with the County Engineer there this afternoon to do a quick walk through about some potential washout that is occurring from the water (just natural rainwater) that is occurring. The roadbed seems to be stable but there is some washout. They are going to give us some options about moving forward to see what can be done to secure that roadway on the south side of the railroad tracks by on Elmwood. In the city not the township obviously. Keep in mind when you cross over the tracks, there is some changeover there. That was a productive meeting with them. Street resurfacing has moved along as Mr. Crowe has mentioned. Many things are going in a positive direction. The city parking lot here, the police department, the fire department, Tylee and the recycling center which are city parking lots have been sealed.  We are working on getting everything striped and completed. I worked with the safety director, and I think it is long overdue making an upgrade on the signage and making changes to individualized parking spots but leaving it all employee parking. Not only for safety purposes, if someone is working late or whatever. It might be just listing it as employee parking. The handicap spot is next to the current mayor’s spot. The current mayors spot will become a Veteran only spot. That will be upgraded so that it will go handicap, and then veterans spot, then employees and a few others throughout the way. We will have some new signage coming to the city building. Also, to piggyback along with what Bonnie said about a new 
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gate down at Waugh. There has been some discussions with the property owner that meets up with Waugh about getting secure improvements with the Waugh gate to try and secure a permanent easement and maintenance of that entry way into Waugh. After doing some research, as mentioned before and some meetings, that the current entry way into Waugh actually goes on private property. We are working on that to find the best course of action. As Jerry mentioned, it is that time of year, leaf rakers can apply to the mayor’s office for employment of the seasonal leaf raking so we are moving that way. A couple of things that I want to bring forth. One is with Hubbard Union Cemetery. I know Mr. Mogg is not here but to Mr. Hallapy as well, over the last week, two weeks I have been innovated with calls of concerns and issues at Hubbard Union Cemetery. I know we have always been working together to find solutions to make sure that things are kept up the way they should be. I had a conversation with Mr. Mogg after the last person had called me because they wanted to talk to somebody and obviously chairman was the next best step. She had unfortunately not reached out to him in a time period that I spoke to him. I think that looking into the future, we need to find maybe a different course of action as far as staffing, different ideas with staffing, different ways that the cemetery is being maintained just from input I am receiving. That it is part of our city property, as far as how we take care of Maple Grove. Why can’t that cemetery look that way? It is just something I want to relay to council and obviously work with the cemetery board to find the best solution that is out there. A few upcoming events: Lion’s Club Cider sale will once again be going on in our parking lot October 16 & 17 and then again on the 30& 31 to support a local community group. Once again, Halloween is the 31st from 5 to 7 which is on Sunday. Mr. Mogg is not here but I know he wanted to discuss that Shop Small Hubbard Fall Festival will be going on from October 16. Just a small note about that. It is from 10 to 4 with many of the local businesses including pop ups at Tylee Park and along Main and Liberty. They are going to be selling Shop Hubbard bags. It is a really neat thing that they are doing. They ae working with the local Hubbard Youth Coalition Group to do some of that for the community. That is very nice. Candidates should have received a letter today or tomorrow about the traditional Library sponsored Candidates Night for a contested race for Hubbard City, Hubbard Township, and the School. I want to thank Marina from the library for working so hard trying to put this together. It will be held October 26th from 6 to 8 pm at the Hubbard High School auditorium because of the size of the number of candidates that is for one of the races. We thought it was in some discussions the safest way. I spoke with Marina about trying to fit people in the library which would normally happen in their community room. I amongst other people felt it was not a space that would accommodate that. Rotary will be sponsoring once again. The library will be hosting at the auditorium. Once again, local celebrity TV personality, Dana Balash, will be the one doing the moderating. Everything like normal and I just want to thank Marina for that. Lastly, I attended the impact Ohio Conference that was held Friday which was held at Avalon-The Grand Resort where they brought in Jobs Ohio and the representatives from the military liaisons throughout the State of Ohio. Also, Turnpike Commission Members and so many people that are like kind of taking the cutting edge of things. I have consistently asked. why not Hubbard? One of the discussions was about the smart logistics hub in Lordstown, about the impact of the military installation here, and finally some of the added manufacturers. I consistently asked the question, why not Hubbard? I thought it was a productive few hours on Friday with a lot of local Mahoning Valley business leaders and leaders from across the State. State Auditor Keith Faber was there a lot of state representatives and state senators. We really do have a unique opportunity here in the valley with us here in Hubbard. Housing is place and also the potential logistic of 80 and so many other transportation areas. I just wanted to bring forth the notification to all of them that Hubbard is open for business. That is all thank you. 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

There were no more questions or comments on the report. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
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Mr. Williams- I think this would come under this. We were discussing in caucus about that transportation system that they keep talking about and want us to get involved in. Your right we use to pay $4 or 5,000 a year for that. To me, we would have been better off giving it to the senior van because it transported more people. I don’t know how they are planning on funding this. It doesn’t seem to be a clear path at this point to us. My gut feeling on this is, if it runs through town, it is not like it is going to be in Warren or Youngstown if they combine all this. You are going to be able to catch a bus here somewhere as long as you are going to Youngstown or Warren or Boardman. It is not going to transport anybody to drive around town. They are not going to do that here. That is basically why we got out of it before. It was because 5 people… it was no use to most people. Even the timing of it, if you worked in Youngstown, it was never here early enough to get you to work on time. So…I don’t know. The Park Board employee you were talking about, it seems to me that the position was under the service director. I seem to remember that.  Part of that discussion was the PERS and this and that. It might be easier if they were a city employee. One less headache for the board. Also, maybe I should have done this under the Mayor’s Report. I wasn’t going to say anything myself but since you did bring it up about the Union Cemetery. I didn’t get phone calls. I should know better than to go to the grocery store, I guess. I did get stopped by a few people that I know pretty well that are kind of upset. The Union Cemetery was always immaculate. I am not real happy. My whole family is up there. It gets a little upsetting when you go up there. How many employees do we have right now Ryan?
Mr. Hallapy- two full-time, two-part time

Mr. Williams- Okay, what do we have at Maple Grove? One. I mean that is the same number of employees we have always had. I just don’t understand. Are we having equipment problems or something?
Mr. Hallapy- The sexton has been gone for about a week and a half

Mr. Williams- Okay just wanted to let you know. That is all I have. Anyone else under miscellaneous?

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on our one agenda item when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. We have no one.
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- We have no request for legislation tonight, right? That is what I was told in caucus.
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 17-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ENTER INTO AN AMENDED AGREEMENT FOR A TERM OF 5 YEARS BETWEEN THE TRUMBULL COUNTY COMBINED HEALTH DISTRICT AND THE CITY OF HUBBARD
Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Ordinance 17-21 it will flow to a second reading

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business, when recognized please step forward to the microphone, State your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
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Mr. Williams- No one wants to speak to us so, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Kerr to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

